
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
February 29, 2012 
 
James Boston 
City of Decatur 
P.O. Box 247 
Decatur, AR 72722 
 
 
RE: NPDES Permit Number AR0022292, AFIN 04-00052,  
 Total Residual Chlorine Monitoring 
 
 
Dear Mr. Boston: 
 
The Discharge Monitoring Reports (DMR) that monitor for Total Residual Chlorine you 
have been submitting have an “E” for the parameter value; please change that to “NODI 
9”. “NODI 9” is a more suitable code for the situation; it means not required this 
monitoring period. Please make this change starting on the February DMRs. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. Please refer to NPDES Permit Number 
AR0022292 and AFIN 04-00052 in any written correspondence to this Department. 
Should you have any questions, feel free to contact me at 501-682-0667 or you may e-
mail me at bolenbaughm@adeq.state.ar.us. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Michelle Bolenbaugh 
Enforcement Analyst 
Water Division, Enforcement Branch 


